
Summary of Bill (as amended):


Senate Bill (SB) 286 - Creates an exception from the definition of “collection agency” for health care billing companies.  As a result, health care billing companies are not regulated as collection agencies by the division and are not subject to laws governing collection agencies.  





Senate Bill (SB) 286 – Adds “collection agency” to the already specifically excluded list of attorneys, banks, express companies, insurers, and real estate brokers and salespersons.





Fiscal Effect:


None


Supporters Message:


Health care billing companies can take care of administrative duties so doctors can focus on patient care.


Other states do not regulate health care billing companies as collection agencies, doing so could force health care billing companies to move jobs out of state.





Opponents Message:


Department of Financial Institutions feels that the bill would have significant negative impact on consumer protection since persons on the current exemption list are regulated elsewhere.





Key Supporters:


Senator Alberta Darling; Bob Kebbekus, Dominion Medical Management; Milwaukee Metropolitan Chamber of Commerce; State Bar of Wisconsin; Schenck Medical Billing; Physicians Accounting, LTD.





Key Opponents:


Wisconsin Retail Council


Committee Vote:


On April 7, 2010, the Assembly Committee on Financial Institutions recommended passage of SB 286, as amended, on a vote of 10-0. 





Ranking Member Author of Bill Summary


Eric Knight; Office of Rep. Scott Newcomer (6-3007)
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